

Riverton Primary School Western Australia

Riverton Review

Principals: Paul Grundy and Vicki Sturgeon 255 Corinthian Road, RIVERTON WA 6148

Phone: 9457 2644

Website: riverton.ps.wa.edu.au Email: riverton.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Riverton Primary School Ed Support Centre: 9457 8307



Wednesday 6 February

-0-0-0-0-0-0-0-0-0

- Sport Captains meeting 8.15am Library
- Swimming

Thursday 7 February

Swimming

Friday 8 February

Swimming

Monday 11 February

- Student Leaders meeting 12.30pm Library
- Swimming

Tuesday 12 February

- P& C Meeting 7.00pm Staffroom
- Swimming

Wednesday 13 February

- Sport Captains meeting 8.15am - Library
- Swimming

Thursday 14 February

Swimming

Friday 15 February

Swimming

SWIMMING MAINSTREAM ROOMS 1-18

If we have not received both the payment and enrolment form for your child they will not be able to swim.

From the Principals

Welcome back to everyone for another academic year at Riverton Primary Campus and a special welcome to the new students and their families. I hope that everybody had a restful, relaxing and safe break over Christmas and the New Year. I am sure that we are ready to meet the fresh challenges before us in 2019, working together to best meet the needs and improve the outcomes for all our students.

The first week of the year is flying by, with the students settling in to their classrooms and the learning programs. Thank you to the education assistants, teachers and the Deputy Principals for the smooth beginning to the year. Congratulations to the students on making a great start and to their parents for working to help make the new year start effectively. In addition, thank you to our hard working office staff members who have completed a number of new enrolments, answered many queries and processed a large number of payments and materials.

Fortnightly Newsletters

This is just a short notice for parents before we begin the production of the standard school newsletters that will begin next week. In 2019, we will provide school newsletters fortnightly, with each edition packed with important information and up to date news regarding the campus. The link to the newsletter will of course be on our Facebook page, the newsletter itself will be on our website and we will email the newsletter link to parents.

Staffing Changes

As you would be aware, we have experienced a few changes to our physical structures and layout, to our programs and to our staffing for 2019. We welcome new teachers to our campus, including:

Ms Laura Anderson (Year 1, Room 5)

Mrs Shelley Daniels (Year 3/4, Room 12)

Ms Yukari Tsuzuki (Japanese)

Ms Kellie Sawyer (ESC, Room 17)

Mrs Ellery is now working across the school in a support role, leading our integrated STEM approach in classrooms, whilst we have retained Mr Kane Tomasevich as our Physical Education specialist teacher.

Building Works Update

The holiday break was a busy one for the campus, with the replacement of 8 ceilings in rooms and in toilet blocks. The work has been completed and the staff members have worked very hard to have classrooms ready for the new school year. In addition, you would have already noticed that we have realigned some classrooms and year groups for 2019.

In Term Swimming lessons

In addition, just to make the beginning of the year even busier, we have swimming lessons this term, with the majority of our classes beginning the program at the Riverton Leisureplex from tomorrow and continuing until the end of next week. The other classes will complete their swimming program in the last two weeks of term. The classes starting tomorrow are as follows:

Rooms 4, 5 and 7 (Year 1)

Rooms 1, 2 and 8 (Year 2)

Rooms 9, 10 and 11 (Year 3)

Rooms 12, 13 and 18 (Year 3&4 and Year 4)

Rooms 15 and 15 (Year 5)

More detailed information has been provided on the permission forms. Thanks to those parents who have already returned the appropriate forms and paid for the program. Please ensure that you have completed and returned the forms and made the payments before the lessons commence. If forms and payments are not completed, the students will not be able to attend the lessons. If your children are in the above classes, and you have yet to complete the forms or haven't yet paid, I urge you to contact the office if you are unsure, and to please attend the office by tomorrow morning at the latest to ensure the attendance of your children. Finally, please make sure that your children have their bathers and a towel if they begin swimming lessons tomorrow. If they don't bring their gear, they will not be allowed to attend and swim. Thank you in anticipation of your support.